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Representatives 
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Committee Report  

 
Date: Monday, March 2, 2015 
Time: 6:15 p.m.  
Place: Democratic Caucus Room, 4th Floor Government Center, 888 

Washington Boulevard, Stamford, CT 

  
The Personnel Committee met at the above date and time.  In attendance were 
Chair Nabel, Vice Chair Fedeli and Committee Member Reps. Figueroa, 
Fountain, McMullen, Okun and Savage.  Absent or excused were Committee 
Member Reps. DePina and McNeil. Also present were Hugh Murphy, Director of 
Finance, BOE; and Polly Rauh, Board of Education. 
 
Chair Nabel opened the meeting at 6:15 p.m. 
   

 
Item No. Description 

  

 
Committee 

Action 

1.  P29.036 REJECTION; of a tentative collective bargaining 
agreement with the Stamford Administrators' Union. 
02/03/15 – Submitted by Stephen Falcone 
02/13/15 – BOF Advisory Opinion 
02/18/15 – Held in Committee 

Failed 0-7-0 

 
In response to questions from the Committee, Dr. Rauh explained that with the 
payment of 21% of the premium, an individual will pay $4722.25/year and a 
family will pay $5271/year.  Under the high deductible plan, the Board of 
Education will pay the first $1000.  In addition, retirees will go to the State plan 
after 6/30, which will result in savings for both the Board of Education and the 
individuals.  A motion to reject this agreement was made, seconded and failed, 
by a vote of 0-7-0 (Reps. Nabel, Fedeli, Figueroa, Fountain, McMullen, Okun and 
Savage opposed). 
 
Chair Nabel adjourned the meeting at 6:25 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Susan Nabel, Chair 

http://www.boardofreps.org/Data/Sites/43/userfiles/committees/personnel/items/2015/p29036_bof_advisory_op_150213.pdf


 

 

This meeting is on video 

http://cityofstamford.granicus.com/MediaPlayer.php?view_id=14&clip_id=3616

